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                                                    900 Commerce Drive                                                                                   Phone: (518) 489-1377

                                                    Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                               Fax: (518) 453-9284
                                                                May 2018 Newsletter
MARK YOUR CALENDARS!    May 17th & May 19th, 2018
As we have done for the last several years, the allocation meeting will be held in conjunction with our regular meeting this month at the Union Hall at 900 Commerce Drive in Clifton Park. The meeting will be held on May 17, 2018 and start promptly at 5:00 pm. Please make every effort to attend so when the vote is taken, your voice will be heard in how the monies are allocated.

I have enclosed a spreadsheet outlining possible ways that the membership could allocate the $1.60 per hour that we will receive in June. There is only one fund where the amount needed is mandatory by our participation in SASMI. These rest are only suggestions and can (and likely will be) modified before a vote is taken.

The Insurance Fund Trustees are only asking for a $ .65 per hour increase in contributions. As you are aware, the Insurance Fund Trustees voted to use some reserves to offset some of the increase the fund sustained as of January 1st, 2018. Unfortunately, the norm continues to be a 10% increase in premiums each year.  One must remember that even though we now have PAP accounts if the members cost exceeds the deductible then the fund is responsible for the remainder of that bill.  
IMPORTANT!!!!

Keep in mind that nominations will be held on Saturday, May 19, 2018 starting at 9:00 AM. To be eligible to be nominated May dues MUST have been paid in April. Nominees must also have 2 years of continuous good standing.

If for some reason you are unable to attend the nomination meeting and are interested in running for a position, please ask someone else to nominate you and we encourage you to send in a notification of what position you are interested in running for. Per the Constitution you can only be nominated and run for one union position. This will avoid us (the union) in having to get a signed letter of acceptance of the nomination after the fact.

STEAK BAKE
Mark your calendars for our annual Steak Bake to be held on September 15, 2018. Come join us for fun, food and great prizes.

TRAINING – Unfortunately, we only have had a few members sign up for the three courses we had originally offered to be given this spring. We are now considering holding two other classes: welding/certification and CAD drafting, (must already have basic computer knowledge). If you are interested in either of these classes, please sign up online at our website at https://smartlu83.org/training-courses/.
T-SHIRTS – We have short sleeve shirts both the old and new styles available for sale as well as baseball caps. 

Fraternally,

Mark B. Landau

President/Business Manager
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